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I do not agree with HB 3075.  Background checks are already required to purchase a 

firearm.  It essentially is getting a background check to get another background 

check.  It makes no sense.  Magazines are as much a part of a firearm as tires are to 

an automobile.  I hike in wilderness areas where I carry a standard capacity pistol for 

protection from animals.  I did not say high capacity because a 15 round magazine is 

the standard for most pistols.  To carry legally I had to get a concealed carry license 

which consisted of fingerprints and a background check.  There is nothing but a 

reduction in protecting myself and my loved ones in this bill.  Outlawing cars because 

of DUIs makes no sense, the same as this bill.  I think the main concern is mental 

health and not the firearm.  Spend the time working on how to get help for people 

with mental health issues and not on stripping rights on law abiding Oregonians.  

Thank you.  


